Town of Greenville Select Board Meeting

Wednesday; June 2, 2021, at 6:30pm in Town Hall Meeting Room

Minutes for Meeting of the Select-Board

ē .	
 x Selectwoman Bonnie DuBien (Chair) x Selectman Newton Pierce x Selectman Geno Murray (Vice Chair) x Selectman Richard Peat x Selectwoman Janet Chasse x Town Manager Mike Roy x _ x 	<u>x</u> Police Chief Jim Carr <u>PW Foreman Ted Willette</u> Town Clerk Roxanne Lizotte
Others: Ron Searles; Lurline Arco; Liz McKeil, Executive Director Mari	ine Museum
6:30P.M.	

1. Pledge of Allegiance. NOTED

Board members/Staff Present at meeting:

- 2. Opening of the Meeting & Declaration of Conflicts of Interest: The Chairperson will ask the members of the Select Board to review the meeting agenda and declare any potential conflicts of interest which members may have with the items listed. NOTHING BROUGHT FORTH
- 3. Minutes: It was motioned by Janet Chasse and seconded by Richard Peat to accept minutes of 5/5/21 and 5/17/21. Motion carried 5-0.
- 4. Additions or Deletions to the Agenda: Mike brought forth 2 add ons to the agenda. The first being to add Police Chief Jim Carr to Agenda under 4A and the second to add a liquor license request from Blair Hill Inn under 6A. It was motioned by Janet and seconded by Richard to add these items. Motion carried 5-0. There were no deletions.
- 4A. Police Chief Carr provided an update to the board since he was last in on April 21st, 2021. They have answered 132 calls. A full range of incidents they have responded to: Traffic, agency assists, accidents, lockouts,911-misdials, drug, well being checks, assist fire and EMS, OUI, theft, speeding. They remain busy. Geno asks his biggest concern and he stated maintain stable staffing. Bonnie asked how reserves are working out? Jim says we are stable with them. Newt asks if he sees the day that dash and body cams will be needed? Jim says these days are coming. Chief Carr also thanked Janet Chasse for her Board service as this is Janet's last meeting. He stated it was a pleasure to work with her and thanked her for the support to the Police Department. The board also reflected those sediments. The board thanked Jim and his department for their worked sand thanked him for coming in.
- 5. Fireworks Where to have them? After discussion it was decided by consensus to have Mike work with Fire Marshal, Chief Carr and others to see if a barge can be secured to hold them on the water. If not plans need to be made to hold at airport.
- 6. Liquor License Renewal Flatlanders 6A. Liquor License Blair Hill Inn

Both 6A and 6B were voted together. Rocky states all paperwork in order and Jim states no issues. It was motioned by Janet Chasse and seconded by Newt Pierce to endorse these requests. Motion carried 5-0.

- 7. Abatement John & Irene Wells (account was deleted, then reactivated in error) (\$3862.89): Rocky explained situation that an account that was previously deleted for appropriate reasons somehow was reactivated in our system. All paperwork is in order. It was motioned by Richard Peat and seconded by Newt Pierce to grant abatement of (\$3862.89). Motion carried 5-0.
- 8. Appointments to boards Appeals Board- Steven Mason,

Planning Board – John Contreni, Jenny Ward, and Noel Wohlforth. Rocky states these are re-appointments. These were voted together to re-appoint Steve Mason to Appeals Board and John Contreni. Jenny Ward and Noel Wohlforth to Planning Board. It was motioned by Richard Peat and seconded by Newt Pierce to re-appoint these individuals. Motion carried 5-0.

- 9. Managers' Report: Mike reports that Bill Curtis has accepted the Highway Forman's position, that had been vacated by Ted Ouellette when he retired. Mike says they will be recruiting for Bill's position. Richard asked if an exit interview had been done with Ted. Mike said that was not done. Mike states lines will be re-painted soon, and additional parking lines will be painted along Pritham up by the school. Letters have gone out about the downtown parking and additional parking spaces have been created behind the fire station. Town meeting will be next Monday, June 7th. Municipal elections will be the 14th. Lakeview road construction has begun, did have a little trouble getting catch basin in at beginning of Lakeview, Public works has been grading this week. Mike says lights at Wharf are fixed. Janet asks if bathrooms are open? Mike says yes and he is working on submitting a grant for upgrades to the bathroom facilities? Mike is also working on how much federal monies we will receive under Covid and how we can spend. Needs to be spent by 12/31/24. Richard asks about lawn mowing at the Wharf.
- 10. Public Comment: Nothing came forth
- 11. What is on your mind? Opportunity for Selectpersons to share questions, concerns, ideas or Suggestions. Informational only: Janet asked if anymore has become of the use of the Junction Wharf with the barge and development of Moose Island. Mike states the request has been rescinded and is no longer on the table. Newt asked when we are going to meet Bill Curtis, our new highway foreman? Geno, Bonnie and Richard-OK
- 12. Other Business: Mike shared that he has been contacted by Greenville Steam about a possible abatement. He is still doing his work. Janet asked if any current agreements in place need to be ratified?
- 13. Executive Session-PURSUANT MRSA 30A-Subsection 405-6 (a)(1)- Personnel Matter: It was motioned by Newt Pierce and seconded by Richard Peat to enter executive session at 7:21P.M. Motion carried 5-0. After discussion, the board exited executive session at 7:48P.M.
- 14. Adjourn: There being no other business it was motioned by Newt Pierce and seconded by Richard Peat to adjourn at7:50 P.M. Motion carried 5-0.

Minutes Respectfully Submitted by:

Geno Murray